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Date: August 28,2024 Agendaltem: 7.1
To: Board of Trustees

From: Shawna Warren, Superintendent

Originator(s): Shawna Warren, Superintendent

Governance Policy: Board Policy 105: Vision, Mission and Values

Board Policy 110: Welcoming Inclusiv fe and Healthy Environment.
Board Policy 225: Role of the Board

Assurance Domain: Student Growth & Achievement
Learning Supports
Governance
Local & Societal

Superintendent Leadership Quality Standard (SLQS)
SLQS Competencies (SLQS / Board Policy 700):
Building Effective Relationships
Visionary Leadership
School Authority Operations and Resources
Supporting Effective Governance

Subject: Pembina Pipeline Corporation Grant

Purpose:
For information.

Background:
During the 2023-2024 school year, the Superintendent's Office submitted multiple grant

applications and spent time searching for different external funding sources to ensure all
Sturgeon Public students have access to nutritious meals. In response to the rising cost of
food and the increase in the number of students accessing food in each school, this initiative
was aimed at expanding the support for students to ensure they have access to nutritious
food to promote learning and well-being.

We are excited to announce that, earlier this month, the Division received confirmation from
one of the grant applications. Pembina has approved our grant application for Redwater
School and Ochre Park School. The two schools will receive a nutrition grant for the
2024-2025 school year sponsored by Pembina which will be administered through the
Breakfast Club of Canada. These funds will be disbursed between the two schools to
enhance their existing nutrition programs.
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https://www.sturgeon.ab.ca/board/procedures/4525
https://www.sturgeon.ab.ca/board/procedures/4526
https://www.sturgeon.ab.ca/board/procedures/4544
https://open.alberta.ca/publications/superintendent-leadership-quality-standard
https://www.sturgeon.ab.ca/board/procedures/4587
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The Division will continue working with the Breakfast Club of Canada to ensure the effective
implementation of the grant to support these programs.

Administration is prepared to respond to questions at the August 28, 2024, Public Board
meeting.

Attachment(s):
Not applicable.
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